
PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION

MEETING

Monday November 14, 2022

7:30 P.M. 

Commission Room

Agenda
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.
The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held its regular monthly meeting on November 14, 2022, in person. Commissioners present: Carl Bernstein, Mark Crowley, Elizabeth Pocsik, Ed Bello, and Laurence Shore. Also present: Dave Ungar (Parks & Recreation Director) ,,Lynn Stevens ( Aquatic Director), Joe Parciasepe(Program Director)and Jason Revzon, James Scribner and Doug Ries from the public.
1) Call to order at 7:32 PM by Chairwoman Pocsik.

2) Approval of minutes of 10/19/22.  There was a motion to approve the minutes of the regular monthly Commission meeting on October 10, 2022, by Commissioner Bernstein that was seconded by Commissioner Crowley.  Motion was approved.  For: 5 / Against: 0.
3) Public forum:  were in attendance to discuss Morehouse Softball. Board is supportive of the plans for upgrading facilities to improve the experience for the girls.  Next step is for the softball board to meet with Mr Ungar to outline the plans.
4) Unfinished Business.

a) Pickle ball courts unanimously approved 5-0  in proper orientation for playing (North/south) by Onion Barn.  Pond resurfacing in spring of 23 scheduling proceeding as planned.
5) Aquatics Committee (Lynn)

a) Lessons have started. Still looking for lifeguards. But making due with current resourcing.  Public swim open as of 10/1/22.  
6) Fields Committee (Mr. Bernstein)

a) Fields are open. We have received positive feedback from groups that  use the fields.  
15. Programs Committee
a. Fall programming went well.  Wrapping up next week.  Winter program registration underway.  415 registrations for Winter, led by the ski program (3 buses, 5 trips).  Saturday basketball increased from last year, with an added Tuesday night practice.  Re-assessing a program with Matt Paylor (Asst Principal at Hurlbutt) again in the Spring to allow kids to have after school activities until 630 PM.
16. New Business
a) The commission is requesting that the town help with a way to allow attendees to seamlessly pay electronically because we are losing money at the event since we can only accept cash.
b) Commission agreed that Dave Ungar to ask Wendy Petty to come to a future meeting to discuss how the P&R commission can partner with the Senior Center.
c) The Youth Services Director resigned, her 19 hours per week are going to be allocated to the Social Services department. The 30 weekly hours of the Youth Services (WOW) program coordinator have been allocated to Parks & Recreation Department (Charlene Monn).
6) Correspondence – None.

7) Announcements – None.
9)  Adjournment and setting of continuation date if necessary.

a) Motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Crowley and seconded by Commissioner Bello.  All in favor 5-0.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:01 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ed Bello

Commissioner, 

Weston Parks and Recreation Commission

